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January 26, 2005

The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

The attached ordinance, if approved, will provide $517,115 to the Department of Assessments (DOA) to cover retroactive compensation for 2004 related to the adoption of the collective bargaining agreement negotiated by and between King County and Public, Professional & Office-Clerical Employees and Drivers, Teamsters Local 763.  The wage settlement for 2004 includes cost-of-living plus an increase of two pay ranges for almost all the job titles covered by the agreement; the increase is based on a market survey, and a recent history of recruitment problems.  


The employees covered by this agreement determine the value of commercial and residential property in King County for assessment purposes; defend appraisals before the Board of Equalization and/or the State Tax Appeals Board; collect, analyze and maintain data related to residential and commercial property assessments.  They also identify and value new construction, which yields several million dollars in additional revenue for King County and the various taxing districts.  The King County Department of Assessments is recognized by the International Association of Assessment Officers (IAAO) as a model for other governments to emulate, and last April was cited for the excellence of its Web site as a vehicle for public information.

The settlement reached is a product of good-faith collective bargaining between King County and the union.  The agreement compares favorably with other settlements and is within our capacity to finance.  This agreement has been reviewed by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division.

Please contact Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget, at (206) 296-3434 if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Council



ATTN:  Scott White, Chief of Staff




 Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




 Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, BFM Committee




 Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council 

Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB)
Helene Ellickson, Budget Supervisor, OMB
David Ko, Budget Analyst, Office OMB
Rich Medved, Administrative Services Director, Department of Assessments
